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October 14, 2022 
 
 
Mr. Joe Breighner, Director of Ski & Property Support 
The Highlands 
600 Highland Drive 
Harbor Springs, MI 49740 
jbreighner@boynehighlands.com  
 

ORDER OF THE SKI AREA SAFETY BOARD 
 
On September 29, 2022, the Ski Area Safety Board reviewed Joe Breighner’s request for 
modification for The Highlands for relief from the requirements of Section 3.1.2.6.1 of the 2017 
American National Standards Institute (ANSI) B77.1 request.  This order is issued pursuant to 
MCL 408.335 of 1962 PA 199, Ski Area Safety Act of 1962. 
 
FINDINGS AND CONCLUSIONS:  The Board acknowledged receipt of the request for 
modification on September 29, 2022, reviewed the material provided, and considered the matter 
at a public meeting on that date.  Mr. Joe Breighner, Director of Ski & Property Support, and Mr. 
Will Lakama, Doppelmayr, were present for the review and provided testimony.  Following 
discussion, a motion was made, supported and passed to approve Mr. Breighner’s modification 
request for The Highlands. 
 
THEREFORE, it is the final order of the Ski Area Safety Board to approve Mr. Breighner’s 
modification request for relief from the requirements of ANSI B77-2017 Code, Section 3.1.2.6.1.  
A judicial review of this decision may be requested in accordance with the Administrative 
Procedures Act, 1969 PA 306, MCL 24.201 et seq. 
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